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Subject: Annual Report ob Obsolete, Unnecessary or Duplicative Rules

Minnesota Statutes, section 14.05, subdivision 5, states in part, "By December 1 of
each year, an agency must submit to the governor, the legislative coordinating
commission, the policy and funding committees and.9iyisions with jurisdiction over the
agency, and the revisor of statutes, aJist of any rules or portions of rules that are
obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative of other state or federal statutes or rules..."

The Board has identified the following rule as being obsolete, unnecessary or
duplicative:

• Minnesota Rules, Chapter 6700.0900, Subpart 8, Continuing Education
Recordkeeping

This rule will be obsolete because the Board is implementing a new computer system
and will no longer need course sponsor's tosubmita hardcopy list of Ii.censees who
completed their continuing education course. The course sponsor will be directed to
give the licensee a certificate of completion for the licensee's personal training record.
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The Board's timetable for repeal is 2006 when a rule change regarding a new process
for continuing education recordkeeping is anticipated.

In last year's report, the Board identified Minnesota Rules, Chapter 6700.1300,
Transition from Part-time Peace Officer to Peace Officer and Minnesota Rules, Chapter
6700.0100, Subpart 14, First Aid Course as being obsolete, unnecessary or duplicative.
These rules were repealed in the 2005 legislative session as part of the Revisor's bill.

If you have any questions regarding this report, please contact Dee Dodge, Rules
Coordinator, at 651.643.3064.
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